Four Freedoms Democratic Club
February 3, 2015 Executive Board Meeting Minutes

In attendance:
Teresa Malyshev, Romano Reid, Yael Jacobson-Zieff, Susan Hochberg, Michael Dillon, Gabe Panek, Frank Wilkinson, Adam Roberts, Devin Gould

Absent: Lance Polivy, Abraham Salcedo, Jean Fischman, Kim Moscaritolo


1. Discussion of meeting times
 
Dillon began the meeting with a discussion of time and location for future meetings. He noted that it was harder to book event space on Thursdays and earlier in the week would make bookings easier.  The executive board agreed that with attention paid to the community board and certain holidays, it was generally amenable to schedule the general meetings earlier in the week.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Teresa made a motion that the next general meeting take place on Tuesday, February 24. The motion passed with 8 in favor, one abstention.


2. Spring Fundraiser

Dillon said that the club’s treasury contained approximately $2000. A discussion of the ticket price for the spring fundraiser followed. Dillon spoke of the success from last year’s fundraiser at the Uptown, which was reasonably priced at $30 to $40 per person. Frank thought the food was good and appreciated the open bar. Dillon said he thought more judicial candidates would show up this year because of future openings and the club’s rising notoriety.

The board debated the merits of pricing member tickets at $100 instead of $76. By a vote of 6 to 3 the board set member pricing at $100. Dillon recommended $120 for membership plus entry, $150 for general admission, and higher tiers set by the planning committee. There was discussion of discounts made available to members in financial need. The board also discussed the merits of a printed program. 

By acclamation the board appointed Gabe and Adam to the Spring Fundraiser planning committee. After reaching out to the Uptown, the committee will return to the board with dates for the fundraiser between mid-March and mid-April.

Dillon mentioned that he considers it an obligation for all members of the board to reach out to contact prior to the Spring Fundraiser in order to maximize attendance.




3. Candidate endorsement timeline

Gabe, who ran the club’s campaign last year, said that there should be at least two weeks between the endorsement meeting and petitioning, with three being ideal. He said that it would be good to have the nomination meeting would fall at least three weeks after the Spring Fundraiser.

4. Affordable housing discussion

Devin and Susan talked about their informal meeting on affordable housing, including topics of interest for the club and actions moving forward. Dillon said he preferred ad-hoc committees that make recommendations and disband, instead of standing committees.

5. Other business

Devin invited members to the February 4, 2015, CB 8 Transportation Committee to speak on the subject of 86th Street SBS and street improvement.  Romano mentioned his interest in having a variety of events, including fun events and forums on policy for lawyers. Dillon spoke in favor of having a young professionals event and having speakers address our general meetings.

Members of the board discussed the pros and cons of having an issue forum on the Marine Transfer Station. 
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